
Medina County Local Emergency Planning Committee 

Meeting Minutes for January 4th 2018 

 

 

LEPC Members 
Andie Atkins – First Aid 
Mark Albrecht – Industry 
Anthony Dattilo – Industry 
Christina Fozio - EMA 
Adam Friedrick – Elected Official 
Bill Hutson – Elected Official 
Brad Karns – Law 
 

Tom Miller - Law 
Ben Nau – EMA 
Dave Rickon – Community Group 

William Ryan – First Aid 

Greg Smith – Hospital/Hazmat 

Alliss Strogin – Community Group 

Matt Sturgeon - EMA 

 

Guests 
William “Fred” Romeo – ODNR Oil & Gas 
Nick Shun – Republic Powdered Metals 
Michelle Sowers – OEMA 
Brent Styer – Health Dept. 
 

Mike Lyons - Medina County Prosecutors Office 
Dennis Paul – Medina County Prosecutors Office 
Bob Zehentbauer – OEMA 

 

 

Anthony Dattilo called the meeting to order at 0830 

 

Motion to approve November Meeting Minutes made by Mark Albrecht, second by Alliss Strogin approved by all. 

Public Comment 

• No public comment 

Introductions 

• All attendees introduced themselves 

• Special guest Dennis Paul introduced himself, he is an assistant prosecutor in the civil division of the Medina 

County Prosecutor’s Office. Dennis has been working on the Hazmat Cost Recovery collections cases. 

 

Motion to approve Resolution 2018-001 – Contract with MCEMA made by Tom Miller, second by Adam Friedrick 

approved by all. 

Ben Nau 

• Ben passed around the SFY 2017 LEPC Recognition Award. This award is to recognize LEPC that met all 10 of the 

required elements during SFY 2017. 

• The 2018 All Hazards conference will be on Thursday Sept. 13th at the Summit County Health Department; the 

conference is a joint conference with Summit County LEPC. 

Greg Smith 

• Greg have the attached Hazmat Report  

Once Around 



Greg Smith 

• Medina Hospital has seen an increase in influenza patients this year. Currently they have seen 31 compared to 

10 this time last year. 

• There was recently a watermain break in the City of Medina that caused a loss of water pressure at the hospital. 

The command center was opened and EMA was contacted for assistance with a water delivery. 

• Valley City Fire Chief Jack Petrone retired in September. Greg is currently the acting chief. 

Brent Styer 

• There is a regional NECO exercise on Jan 24th & 25th 

• The health department now has weekly statistics on their website including the influenza report 

Brad Karns 

• Summit County is hosting a biological WMD conference on April 25th 

Bill Hutson 

• Thank you to Christina for speaking at the recent commissioners meeting about pipeline response and county 

preparedness. 

Anthony Dattilo  

• Commented on the new EPA rule regarding hazardous waste 

Adjourn at 0850 Motion made by Tom Miller, second by Adam Friedrick 


